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Amadi, Eric A - DNR

From: Amadi, Eric A - DNR
Sent: Monday, June 14, 2021 11:54 AM
To: 'Noel, Mike'
Cc: Fassbender, Judy L - DNR; Haag, Christine T - DNR; Norman, Michele R - DNR; Nelson, 

William J - DNR; Alessi, Timothy G - DNR; Bollinger, Mike W (Pittsburgh) USA; Slenska, 
Mike (Pittsburgh) USA; McChesney, Charles E (Pittsburgh) USA; Philpotts, Brett H 
(Pittsburgh) USA; Eric M. McLeod (Eric.McLeod@huschblackwell.com)

Subject: RE: Request for Virtual Meeting to discuss Revised IAWP - Former Koppers Tar Plant & 
Wabash Alloys (BRRTS #: 02-41-553761 & 06-41-561509) and City of Oak Creek Utility 
Corridor Lot 1 (BRRTS #: 02-41-561425 & 06-41-561426), Oak Creek, WI.

Hi Mike (Noel): 
 
We have received your request for a virtual meeting (see email below dated June 11, 2021), to discuss the Revised 
Interim Action Work Plan (IAWP) for the subject site.   
 
Our March 3, 2021, letter to Beazer states: “The DNR recommends scheduling a meeting at the end of June, to discuss 
the revised IAWP and revised RAOR.”   
 
We have not yet received the revised RAOR.  As you know, the DNR granted a 30-day extension to Beazer to submit the 
revised RAOR (from the initial submittal of revised RAOR deadline of June 1, 2021 to July 1, 2021). 
 
Thus, both reports (revised IAWP and revised RAOR) should be submitted and we are provided with enough time to 
review them before we can schedule the requested virtual meeting.   
 
Please let us know if you have questions. 
 
Thanks. 
 
Eric 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 

Eric Amadi 
Cell Phone: (414) 405-0752 - primary phone contact during the COVID-19 health crisis 
eric.amadi@wisconsin.gov 
 

From: Noel, Mike <Mike.Noel@tetratech.com>  
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 1:33 PM 
To: Amadi, Eric A - DNR <Eric.Amadi@wisconsin.gov> 
Cc: Fassbender, Judy L - DNR <Judy.Fassbender@wisconsin.gov>; Haag, Christine T - DNR 
<Christine.Haag@wisconsin.gov>; Norman, Michele R - DNR <Michele.Norman@wisconsin.gov>; Nelson, William J - DNR 
<William.Nelson@wisconsin.gov>; Alessi, Timothy G - DNR <timothy.alessi@wisconsin.gov>; Bollinger, Mike W 
(Pittsburgh) USA <Mike.Bollinger@TRMI.Biz>; Slenska, Mike (Pittsburgh) USA <mike.slenska@trmi.biz>; McChesney, 
Charles E (Pittsburgh) USA <Charles.McChesney@TRMI.Biz>; Philpotts, Brett H (Pittsburgh) USA 
<Brett.Philpotts@trmi.biz>; Eric M. McLeod (Eric.McLeod@huschblackwell.com) <Eric.McLeod@huschblackwell.com>; 
Noel, Mike <Mike.Noel@tetratech.com> 
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Subject: RE: Extension Request for Submittal of Revised RAOR - Former Koppers Tar Plant & Wabash Alloys (BRRTS #: 02-
41-553761 & 06-41-561509) and City of Oak Creek Utility Corridor Lot 1 (BRRTS #: 02-41-561425 & 06-41-561426), Oak 
Creek, WI. 
 
Eric, 
Beazer would like to schedule a virtual meeting to discuss the Interim Action Work Plan. We have availability the 
following dates and times the week of June 21: 

 Tuesday, June 22, 2:00-4:00 pm central 
 Wednesday, June 23, 1:00-4:00 pm central 
 Thursday, June 24, 2:00-3:00 or 4:00-5:00 pm central 

Let me know if any of those dates and times work for you. 
Thanks 
Mike 
 
Michael R. Noel, PG | Vice President, Principal Hydrogeologist 
Direct: (262) 207-3456 | Main: (262) 792-1282 | Mobile (262) 853-4983 | Fax (262) 792-1310 | mike.noel@tetratech.com  
 
This message, including any attachments, may include privileged, confidential and/or inside information. Any distribution or use of this 
communication by anyone other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are not the intended recipient, 
please notify the sender by replying to this message and then delete it from your system.  

 

From: Amadi, Eric A - DNR <Eric.Amadi@wisconsin.gov>  
Sent: Friday, May 28, 2021 11:19 AM 
To: Noel, Mike <Mike.Noel@tetratech.com> 
Cc: Fassbender, Judy L - DNR <Judy.Fassbender@wisconsin.gov>; Haag, Christine T - DNR 
<Christine.Haag@wisconsin.gov>; Norman, Michele R - DNR <Michele.Norman@wisconsin.gov>; Nelson, William J - DNR 
<William.Nelson@wisconsin.gov>; Alessi, Timothy G - DNR <timothy.alessi@wisconsin.gov>; Bollinger, Mike W 
(Pittsburgh) USA <Mike.Bollinger@TRMI.Biz>; Slenska, Mike (Pittsburgh) USA <mike.slenska@trmi.biz>; McChesney, 
Charles E (Pittsburgh) USA <Charles.McChesney@TRMI.Biz>; Philpotts, Brett H (Pittsburgh) USA 
<Brett.Philpotts@trmi.biz>; Eric M. McLeod (Eric.McLeod@huschblackwell.com) <Eric.McLeod@huschblackwell.com> 
Subject: RE: Extension Request for Submittal of Revised RAOR - Former Koppers Tar Plant & Wabash Alloys (BRRTS #: 02-
41-553761 & 06-41-561509) and City of Oak Creek Utility Corridor Lot 1 (BRRTS #: 02-41-561425 & 06-41-561426), Oak 
Creek, WI. 
 
 ⠱⠲⠳ CAUTION: This email originated from an external sender. Verify the source before opening links or attachments.  ⠱⠲⠳ 

 
Hi Mike (Noel): 
 
Based on the responses you provided below regarding the referenced subject, the DNR grants the 30-day extension 
from the initial submittal of revised RAOR deadline of June 1, 2021 to July 1, 2021. Thus, the requirement to submit the 
revised RAOR shifts to July 1, 2021.  Please let us know, if you have questions. 
 
Thanks. 
 
Eric  
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 

Eric Amadi 
Cell Phone: (414) 405-0752 - primary phone contact during the COVID-19 health crisis 
eric.amadi@wisconsin.gov 
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From: Noel, Mike <Mike.Noel@tetratech.com>  
Sent: Thursday, May 27, 2021 4:55 PM 
To: Amadi, Eric A - DNR <Eric.Amadi@wisconsin.gov> 
Cc: Fassbender, Judy L - DNR <Judy.Fassbender@wisconsin.gov>; Haag, Christine T - DNR 
<Christine.Haag@wisconsin.gov>; Norman, Michele R - DNR <Michele.Norman@wisconsin.gov>; Nelson, William J - DNR 
<William.Nelson@wisconsin.gov>; Alessi, Timothy G - DNR <timothy.alessi@wisconsin.gov>; Bollinger, Mike W 
(Pittsburgh) USA <Mike.Bollinger@TRMI.Biz>; Slenska, Mike (Pittsburgh) USA <mike.slenska@trmi.biz>; McChesney, 
Charles E (Pittsburgh) USA <Charles.McChesney@TRMI.Biz>; Philpotts, Brett H (Pittsburgh) USA 
<Brett.Philpotts@trmi.biz>; Eric M. McLeod (Eric.McLeod@huschblackwell.com) <Eric.McLeod@huschblackwell.com>; 
Noel, Mike <Mike.Noel@tetratech.com> 
Subject: RE: Extension Request for Submittal of Revised RAOR - Former Koppers Tar Plant & Wabash Alloys (BRRTS #: 02-
41-553761 & 06-41-561509) and City of Oak Creek Utility Corridor Lot 1 (BRRTS #: 02-41-561425 & 06-41-561426), Oak 
Creek, WI. 
 
Eric, responses to your questions are provided below in highlighted text. 
Thanks 
Mike 
 
Michael R. Noel, PG | Vice President, Principal Hydrogeologist 
Direct: (262) 207-3456 | Main: (262) 792-1282 | Mobile (262) 853-4983 | Fax (262) 792-1310 | mike.noel@tetratech.com  
 
This message, including any attachments, may include privileged, confidential and/or inside information. Any distribution or use of this 
communication by anyone other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are not the intended recipient, 
please notify the sender by replying to this message and then delete it from your system.  

 

From: Amadi, Eric A - DNR <Eric.Amadi@wisconsin.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, May 27, 2021 3:10 PM 
To: Noel, Mike <Mike.Noel@tetratech.com> 
Cc: Fassbender, Judy L - DNR <Judy.Fassbender@wisconsin.gov>; Haag, Christine T - DNR 
<Christine.Haag@wisconsin.gov>; Norman, Michele R - DNR <Michele.Norman@wisconsin.gov>; Nelson, William J - DNR 
<William.Nelson@wisconsin.gov>; Alessi, Timothy G - DNR <timothy.alessi@wisconsin.gov> 
Subject: Extension Request for Submittal of Revised RAOR - Former Koppers Tar Plant & Wabash Alloys (BRRTS #: 02-41-
553761 & 06-41-561509) and City of Oak Creek Utility Corridor Lot 1 (BRRTS #: 02-41-561425 & 06-41-561426), Oak 
Creek, WI. 
 
 ⠱⠲⠳ CAUTION: This email originated from an external sender. Verify the source before opening links or attachments.  ⠱⠲⠳ 

 
Hi Mike:  
 
During our phone discussion yesterday (26May2021), you indicated that Beazer would like to request a 30-day extension 
regarding the referenced subject.  I have the following two questions to help provide you with response:  
 
1. Provide any explanation or basis as to why the additional 30 days are necessary. 
We appreciate the departments consideration of our request.  Since the submittal of the Revised Interim Action Work 
Plan on May 3, 2021, we have been diligently working on the revision of the Remedial Action Options Report (RAOR). 
The revision of the RAOR has require a significant level of effort. As requested by the department, additional remedial 
options and alternatives were developed and evaluated.  The draft of the document was only able to be provided for 
client review this week.  With the holiday weekend and vacation schedules, additional time is required to complete the 
review and revision of the document. We believe that the thirty day request will be sufficient to complete these tasks. 
 
2. Will this extension delay any of the other items identified in DNR’s last letter to Beazer (dated March 3, 2021)? 
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With the exception of adding a separate meeting to discuss the Revised RAOR (mostly likely in late July) in addition to 
the meeting to be scheduled in late June to now only discuss the Revised Interim Action Work Plan, we do not, at this 
time, believe that there is a need to extend other items. 
 
Thanks. 
 
Eric 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 

Eric Amadi 
Cell Phone: (414) 405-0752 - primary phone contact during the COVID-19 health crisis 
eric.amadi@wisconsin.gov 


